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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for November, 2006
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Rose Williams


· Barbara Anderson
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent member: 

· Astri Klievdal
I. 
Presentation by Greater Washington Sports Alliance
1. Christopher Browne of the Greater Washington Sports Alliance (GWSA) presented the organizations plans for the second annual DC Marathon.  This year the entire route will be inside the District of Columbia.  To minimize the impact on the community, the race has been scheduled for a Saturday (March 24, 2007) and will begin very early (7 a.m. – 1 p.m.).  The race will be limited to a total of 5,000 participants.  They will use “rolling closings” so that streets will be closed for only a short time.  Goodwill Industries has been contracted to clean the streets immediately behind the last runner and DPW will follow.  The GWSA supports eleven local sports-related charities.
2. Committee members felt that this would be a good opportunity to promote local businesses, schools and civic organizations and “show off” the neighborhood as a great place to live.  The Committee further feels that GWSA has made the necessary effort to minimize inconvenience to the community and that the proceeds will go to worthy causes.
3. Committee members agreed to facilitate communication with local schools who might want to participate, with local businesses, particularly those on H St., who may want to be listed in the program, and with local press to increase publicity. Keith Dowling, the race director, is particularly interested in wg witorkinh the H St. businesses and can be reached at kdowling@gwsportsalliance.com.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A send a letter in support of the street closing and invite GWSA to make a brief presentation at a future ANC 6A meeting.  Christopher Browne can be reached at CBrowne@gwsportsalliance.com to extend such an invitation.
II. 
Progress report on outreach to potential grant applicants
1. Mr. Barbash reported that he has been in discussions with Larry Kaufer of Sports on the Hill with respect to grant opportunities.  As yet, they have not submitted an actual grant application.
2. Ms. Nelson has not heard back from either the Gibbs or Eastern H.S. PTSAs.
III.
Website Update
1. The new version of the website is now in production.  No problems have been reported. Committee members will continue to test.
IV
Advertising 
1. The COC received quotes from The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill to continue advertising into the new year (same size, placement).  The quote from Voice of the Hill was for 10 issues.  We need to follow up on that; they have a new advertising contact, Mary Kay Williams.  The committee feels that it is money well spent to advertise in these publications plus it fulfills part of the ANC’s obligation to advertise.

2. Ms. Nelson will update the ads in, The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill, to reflect any changes to the committee structure after it has been determined at the January ANC 6A meeting.  The expectation is that the ads will be ready to run in the February issues.

3. The committee also feels that an advertisement should be run again this year in the Fagon Guide.  While there were some problems getting the Guide to all households north of H St. last year, we understand that it will not be an issue this year.  The amount of money involved is not that great when one considers that the Guide is actually delivered to households.  And, while not every household keeps and uses the Guide, many do.  The other ANCs have been advertising in it.  So, the committee feels that, on balance, it is worth the money.
4. If the ANC approves, Ms. Nelson will prepare a draft ad for discussion at the December COC meeting.  It will then be e-mailed to the commissioners for their review.  It may also be presented at the January ANC meeting if the deadline for the Fagon Guide permits.

5. The COC considered the possibility of running a larger “recruitment” advertisement in The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill.  However, there is only one committee, Alcohol Beverage Licensing (ABL), that is currently in need of members.  The committee felt that it is not worthwhile to run a recruitment ad just for one committee and that it is not a good idea to recruit for other committees given that we would not be able to accept any additional volunteers for those committees.  Instead, a message should be sent out on the local listservs that the ABL is in need of members.  A similar message can be posted on the website and an e-mail sent to the folks who signed up for the ANC 6A contact list.  Commissioners and committee chairs may also be aware of persons who have attended meetings in the past, are familiar with the issues and might be interested in further involvement.
6. The COC considered running some other larger (than the current monthly version) advertisement that would highlight some of the topics that the ANC is addressing in an effort to stimulate interest in ANC 6A activities.  However, the staff reporters for both The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill.already provide more coverage than an ad would provide.  Plus their coverage is more credible than a paid advertisement and is free.  So, the committee does not recommend advertising for this purpose, either.  The regular advertisement and the news items alert new residents to the work of the ANC including the committees and provide the information they need to make contact if they want to be more involved  If any committees are eliminated, an invitation encouraging community participation will be substituted for that space in the advertisements in The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill. .  Voice of the Hill volunteered an estimate of $821.95 for a full page ad.  We have not asked The Hill Rag for an estimate as we are not recommending that such an ad be purchased.
7. The ANC 6A flier and website will be updated to reflect new commissioners at the end of the year.  Updates will be made to reflect changes in officers and committees after the first January ANC 6A.  The ANC flyer includes language encouraging community participation.  The commissioners will be asked to arrange distribution as in the past.  Ms. Nelson will contact Kinkos to get an estimate for printing new flyers.  This topic will be on the agenda for the December COC meeting.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  

1) ANC 6A approve funding to continue advertising in Voice of the Hill ($1,989 for 12 issues) and The Hill Rag ($4,440, less discount* for 12 issues) and that the COC may design the updated ad

2) ANC 6A approve a ¼ page advertisement in the Fagon Guide ($470*) and that the COC be authorized to produce the ad if the deadline won’t permit the ANC to review it at their January meeting.

3) ANC 6A not run a “recruitment” ad.  Members for the ABL Committee recruited by other means (see above).

*A quote of $3,437 for combined Rag/Fagon Guide advertising was offered.
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Next meeting is December 18, 2006.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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